City Council Minutes August 13, 2019

package for the construction of a pavilion at Meadow Park Lake. The low bid was
received from Zenecar, LLC dba Enwood Structures and staff recommends the low
bid. Funds are budgeted for this purchase in FY19-20.

This Bid was approved as recommended.

r. Approval to purchase side discharge manure spreader

Bids were received on July 23, 2019 for a side discharge manure spreader. The low
bid was received from Mountain Farm International in the amount of $20,999. Staff
recommends the low bid. Funds are budgeted in FY19-20 for this purchase.

This Bid was approved as recommended.

5. Other Business

a. Discussion and action on Holiday Lake water level and maintenance
procedures

Effective October 2018, the City Council approved a motion that stated:

“On an annual basis during the month of April, the City Council will review the policy to
drop lake level no more than 4 ft. for property maintenance during the months of
October, November and December (ending no later than February) assuring there is no
conflict with Lake Tansi lake level procedures.”

Mayor Pro Tem Gernt stated that he had spoken with the new owner of the lake, Bruce
Cannon. Mr. Cannon supports repairs and the lake lowering policy, but if any work
beyond the individual property line is required, Mr. Cannon should be contacted.

A motion was made by Council Member Scot Shanks, seconded by Council
Member Rob Harrison, to amend the current Holiday Lake level policy to be on
a schedule of dropping the water level October 1 through December 31 by 4
feet every 3 years beginning in 2019. The motion carried by the following vote:

Aye: 5- Council Member J. H. Graham, Council Member Rob Harrison, Council
Member Art Gernt, Council Member Scot Shanks and Mayor James
Mayberry

6. City Attorney's Report

a. City Attorney’s Report-August

City Attorney WIill Ridley reported there were no new lawsuits filed within the last 30
days and that he did not have any updates regarding current litigation.

This Report was received and filed.

N

City Manager's Report

b. City Manager's Report - August

City Manager Greg Wood gave the monthly revenue reports for sales tax, wholesale
beer, retail liquor, and hotel occupancy tax. He also presented reports on monthly
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